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Hello everyone, 

 

I pray that all of you are doing well and with great expectation to the return of our 

Lord!!! 

 

I just came from Bahia on Monday 

the 20th after spending 11 days in the 

northeast area on my second trip 

there.  

 

The journey was a great blessing. I joined Pastor Ron Morin and we had the 

opportunity to visit churches, being encouraged by them, and encouraging others 

as well. The Lord had performed great miracles in this trip and also provided 

great anointing to preach and teach His word. I left 

Bahia carrying many beautiful and faithful people in my heart!!! 

 

During this last week in Brazil, I will be speaking on the 26th in a local church and 

then, we are ready to go back to Canada on the last day of 2021. 

 

Gina and I really appreciated your love, prayer, and encouragement on our behalf 

during the entire year, as we shared with you some testimonies, and 



also some struggles too. Certainly, we could say as the prophet Samuel did, “Thus 

far the LORD has helped us.” 

 

We also want you to know that we have been praying for all of you and for some 

who have been struggling with health issues, asking for a supernatural healing of 

God in your physical bodies in 2022. 

 

May the Lord fill your hearts with love, faith, hope, joy, peace and would supply 

every need you might have in 2022!!! 

 

 Pastor Adauto and Gina Rezende 


